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RESOLUTION OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
OF 

CLAUDE INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

 
The Board of Trustees of Claude Independent School District (“the District”) does 

hereby make the following resolution regarding a pending application by Route 66 Wind 
II, LLC (“Route 66 Wind II”) for an appraised value limitation agreement under Texas 
Tax Code, Chapter 313: 

 
WHEREAS, on or about June 24, 2015, Route 66 Wind II submitted to the 

District an application under Texas Code, Chapter 313 (the “Application”) for an 
appraised value limitation agreement (“Agreement”); and 

 
WHEREAS, on or about August 5, 2015, the Application was submitted to the 

Texas Comptroller; and, 
 
WHEREAS, on or about September 25, 2015, the Texas Comptroller issued a 

letter deeming the Application complete, advising that it would move forward with its 
economic impact evaluation, and triggering the effective filing date of the Application; 
and 

 
WHEREAS, Texas Tax Code §313.025(b) requires the Board approve or 

disapprove an application before the 151st day after the date the application is deemed 
complete by the Comptroller (the “Deadline”), unless the Comptroller’s economic impact 
evaluation has not been received or an extension is agreed to by the Board and the 
applicant; and, 

 
WHEREAS, due to ongoing negotiations with Route 66 Wind II and the 

implementation of new Comptroller rules, it is likely the Agreement will not be approved 
by the Comptroller in time for the Board to issue its Findings of Fact, and approve and 
execute such an Agreement before the Deadline; and, 

 
WHEREAS, on January 12, 2016, Route 66 Wind II submitted a request to the 

District to extend the Deadline, a copy of which is attached here to as Exhibit “A.” 
 
NOW BE IT THEREFORE RESOLVED, that the statements contained in the 

preamble of this Resolution are true and correct and adopted as findings of fact and 
operative provisions hereof, and that it is in the District’s best interest to extend the 
Deadline as requested, and 
 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that Board of Trustees finds that it is in the best 
interest of the District to grant Route 66 Wind II’s request, and extend the Deadline for 
an additional ninety (90) days in order to complete negotiations and allow the 
Comptroller sufficient time to review and approve the Agreement of the parties; and, 





L1CC81NU0D9Y6S 

EXHIBIT A 
 

 




